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July 19, 2018 
 
 
Dear Nock Community, 
 
I hope this note finds you enjoying summer! The school building is quiet without the many voices of students and 
staff, but much is actually happening to prepare us for the school year. Just a few summer updates: 
 
Student Placement and Scheduling 
 
Our Assistant Principal, Tim Mahan, has been hard at work creating student and staff schedules—a process that 
can be likened to building a very large puzzle! Our goal is to create a welcoming environment where students have 
opportunities to cross paths with old friends and meet new peers. 
  
In building schedules our priority is to create balanced academic groups and meet the varied academic needs of 
our students. Since we know our students are concerned with the social nature of school, we have worked to create 
a flexible schedule and curricula where students have a team experience but are also able to interact with friends 
on the other team. In addition, we mix teams during the Explore block and have a lunch block where friends can 
spend time together.  
 
As we transition students from the elementary model towards high school, it is important for us to increase their 
comfort with moving in and out of academic groups where they may or may not have close friends. Please note 
that it is not an easy process to create or change teams. With over 540 students to schedule, we will not be able to 
accommodate requests for changes in teams.  
 
Student schedules and placement will be available through the Aspen portal on August 18th.  
 
Band/Orchestra and Grade 7-8 Chorus Elective Sign-up 
 
Band and orchestra are elective classes in grades 6-8. If your child plans to participate in the band/orchestra or 7-8 
chorus program he/she should already have signed up. (All students in grade 6 take chorus.) 
 
If you did not sign-up your child for 6-8 band/orchestra or 7-8 chorus and would like to, please contact Dawn 
DelTorchio by email ddeltorchio@newburyport.k12.ma.us ASAP. Please note, it is difficult to drop these classes 
in the fall as it requires a re-building of the student schedule. If your child will not be continuing with either 
course, but is currently signed up, please let Ms. DelTorchio know that, too.  
 
Summer Reading 
 
Each year we start the school year with a community read—our goal is to encourage children to read over the 
summer and provide a school-wide kick-off that highlights the joy of reading. This year our book theme is time 
travel, so stand by for a Nock time travel adventure on September 22nd. 
 
Details on the summer reading program can be found on the school web site. 
 
Finally, a huge thanks goes to our building secretarial and custodial staff whose summers are spent preparing 
every inch of our building for the over 850 students who will attend the Nock and Molin in the fall. 
  
Happy reading! 
 
Lisa Furlong 
Principal 
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